
2021 Project Completion 
The Braidwood project was officially opened on 23 April 2021 by John Barilaro MP.

THANK YOU!
The Braidwood MPS has been delivered with the support and input of Braidwood Health Service staff, the 
Community Consultation Committee, the Arts and Heritage Working Group, Braidwood Hospital Auxiliary, 
residents, their families and carers, and the Braidwood community.

BRAIDWOOD  
MULTIPURPOSE SERVICE REDEVELOPMENT

COMMUNITY UPDATE: AUGUST 2021

Official opening, left to right: Michael Ensor, General Manager (ACT), Richard Crookes Construction; Patricia Hemler, Braidwood 
Health Service Manager, Southern NSW Local Health District; Margaret Bennett, Chief Executive, Southern NSW Local Health District; 
John Barilaro, MP; Margaret Lyons, Board member and Chair Braidwood MPS Community Consultation Committee; Nic di Condio, 
Senior Project Director Health Infrastructure; Nicola Yates, General Manager Monaro Network, Southern NSW Local Health District.



1904 Timber Morgue. View from inside the MPS gardens. 	
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1904

1893 1919

The Nurses’ Home was 
built costing $75,600 

and opened by The 
Hon. W. F. Sheahan. 

New plant and 
equipment installed and 
the first operations with 

this equipment took 
place in December.

The present site was secured. 
The original two‑story 
hospital is constructed in 
the original allotment on 
the corner of Wilson and 
Monkittee Streets.
Photo: Official souvenir ‘Back to Braidwood’  
Week November 22 to 29 1925,  
by Miss Agnes Hogg, Teacher and Historian.

Dr AC Holt parked in 
Monkitte Street in front of 
Braidwood District Hospital.
Source: Madrell family album.

Braidwood District 
Hospital circa early 1900s. 

Source: Braidwood Museum.

The hospital is now in the 
hands of Matron Creagan.  

New operating  
theatre constructed.

Cottage at Monkittee St 
constructed. Renovations 
and major additions are 
made to the hospital. The 
vacant lots adjacent to 
75 Monkittee St are acquired. 

The Braidwood Hospital 
Auxiliary was formed.

Mr Scott ran power 
to the township from 
his garage in Wallace 
St, which came on at 

6am and turned off at 
midnight with a warning 

dropping of lights at 
11:50pm when all the girls 

bid their male friends 
hasty good nights 

before being left in the 
dark. The old tree still 

standing near the side 
entrance to the hospital 

was jokingly known as 
the ‘Kissing Tree’. 

Ros Maddrell June 2020.

New building constructed 
to contain 10 beds costing 
approximately £11,000. 
Braidwood Times Wednesday, October 29, 2008.

Matron Sheila 
Willis and  

Sr. Joan 
O’Rourke  

beside the 
Hospitals 

Contribution 
Fund sign.

Isolation ward 
approved for use 
as dental surgery.

Source: Hospital Board Minutes. 

X‑ray 
equipment 

installed.

Mr Bob McGrath 
named winner of 
the Medal of the 

Order of Australia 
in the Australia 

Day honours list. 
Mr McGrath was 
chairman of the 

Braidwood Hospital 
Board for 11 years 

and board member 
for 32 years.

Garden‑Parkland 
was opened by 
Dr G Anderson.

A new morgue and 
post‑mortem building 
built at the rear of the 
hospital costing $15,600.

Accident and 
Emergency 

Department 
opened.

Braidwood MPS Special 
Care Unit opened.

Extension to northern wing, 
additional sheds, generator, 
staff accommodation and 
footpaths constructed.

Refurbished living  
area opened. 
The Doug Smith 
Appeal, raised 
$240,000 for the 
refurbishment.  
Custom painted 
blinds in living area.

Construction of new Braidwood 
MPS begins.

A huge crowd turned out as the 
Auxiliary launched of the exclusive 
Braidwood Monopoly game.

New Braidwood MPS 
opens to patients. 

Braidwood MPS 
Redevelopment is complete.

Narbethong 
House opened.

The Centre is 
established 
and opened. 
The Centre 
was created 
to offer a 
cheerful and 
comfortable 
place for 
activities such 
as socialising, 
discussion 
groups, craft, 
and games.  

Capital works 
program completed.

NSW’s first ever 
Multipurpose Service 

(MPS) opens in Braidwood. 

Braidwood Hospital celebrated  
its 150 year anniversary.

Braidwood MPS 
3rd Hospital. 

Detailed design for 
new Braidwood 

MPS gets underway.

A new ambulance station 
at 73 Lascelles St is 
opened by Cr J.L. Garvey.

Arrangements finalised for an 
ambulance station at the rear of the 
Post Office (17 Park Lane). 

An X‑ray plant installation was made 
possible by a £20 donation from the 
Walter and Eliza Hall Trust Fund, and 
fundraising by the Ladies Auxiliary.
Braidwood Hospital Board Meeting extract.

In February warning of a 
serious flu epidemic. April 

saw the first local flu patients. 
The hospital was up to date 

in every respect thanks to the 
generosity of the Braidwood 

people and Red Cross workers.
Braidwood Dispatch and Mining Journal, April 11, 1919.  

Photo: Braidwood Museum.   

Back to Braidwood 1925 
parade – Red Cross float. 
Photo: Braidwood Museum.

Hospital from 
Monkittee Street. 
Source: Cargill family collection. Hospital Archives.

Improvements made to the 
isolation block including 
bathrooms and annexes.

The hospital building 
is remodelled, and the 
upper floor removed. 

The remodelling of the 
first hospital building 

and additions cost 
approximately £700.

Braidwood Times Wednesday, October 29, 2008.

Nursing Centenary 
float 1875–1975.

1979

Morgue errected,  
various other alterations 
and improvements. 
Isolation block 
constructed  
(in use by 1915).

Braidwood District 
Hospital was 
officially gazetted 
as a hospital.
Braidwood Times Wednesday, October 
29, 2008 By Alex Rea – Extract.

Cattle outside the old 
Braidwood District Hospital.

 Photo: Alex Rea.
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Old Braidwood Hospital sign relocated to the heritage garden 
near the main entrance to the MPS.	

History of Braidwood Health Service heritage mural.

KEY FEATURES

Health Services co-located under one roof
In-patient rooms designed according to  

latest models of care requirements.

Purpose built facility delivering therapeutic 
benefits for patients and visitors.

37 single room residential aged care beds  
with multiple activity rooms,  

and shared lounge and dining facilities.

Acute care beds.

ED with dedicated ambulance entry.

X-ray services.

Purpose built staff accommodation

Upgraded car parking 

Landscaping of outdoor areas



ARTS & HERITAGE AND 
LANDSCAPING REFLECT 
VIRBANT BRAIDWOOD
The Braidwood MPS Arts and Heritage Working 
Group developed an Arts and Heritage Management 
Plan which focused on reflecting the vibrant arts and 
heritage community in Braidwood. 

The plan is visible in the landscaping, through 
displays of local artwork and in the creation of a 
home-like ambience with many special pieces being 
transferred from the old MPS.

The Working Group consisted of Braidwood MPS 
staff and community representatives.

Arts and Heritage

•	Local indigenous artwork

•	Acknowledgement of Country

•	Heritage wall 

•	 	Signage

•	 	Special pieces transferred from the old MPS.

Landscaping

•	 	Aboriginal motif inspired gardens

•	 	Resident garden

•	 	Courtyards

•	 	Bricks from the old Braidwood Hospital 
incorporated into landscaping

•	Heritage garden with the old Braidwood Hospital sign

•	 	1904 morgue building.
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Braidwood Arts and Heritage Working Group tour the near 
complete MPS prior to opening in August 2020.

The MPS features artwork by local Aboriginal artist Cheryl 
Davison. Pictured in front of the artwork: Patricia Hemler, 
Braidwood Health Service Manager, Margaret Bennett, Chief 
Executive and Nicola Yates, General Manager Monaro Network, 
Southern NSW LHD.



LOCAL AND REGIONAL 
SUBCONTRACTORS AND  
SUPPLIERS KEY TO DELIVERY
Many people from the immediate regional area and a number 
of subcontractors and suppliers were engaged as part of the 
Braidwood MPS Redevelopment project. 

The following works were undertaken or provided by local / regional 
subcontractors and suppliers:

•	 	Electrical

•	 	Roofing

•	 	Bricklaying

•	 	Landscaping

•	 	Mechanical

•	 	Commercial  
kitchen

•	 	Concrete

•	 	Doors

•	 	Painting

•	 	Waterproofing

•	 	Cleaning

•	 	Plumbing

•	 	Fire protection

•	 	Vinyl

•	 	Joinery

•	 	Excavation

•	 	Handrails and 
balustrades

•	 	Aluminium 
windows/doors

•	 	Blinds and  
curtains

•	 	Light steel  
framing.

THE BRAIDWOOD 
MPS 
REDEVELOPMENT 
TEAM
•	Health Infrastructure

•	Southern NSW Local Health 
District 

•	 	Johnstaff Projects 

•	 	Richard Crookes Construction.

PROJECT 
COMPLETION
The new Braidwood MPS opened 
its doors to patients on Tuesday 
25 August 2020 and the finishing 
works were completed in 
February 2021.

The Braidwood MPS was funded 
as part of the NSW Government’s 
$297 million Multipurpose Service 
program to provide health and 
aged care services for small and 
remote rural communities.

STAY TUNED
The Southern NSW Local Health 
District looks forward to hosting 
the Braidwood community at a 
housewarming event when the 
weather warms and health orders 
allow. Stay tuned!

FOR MORE 
INFORMATION
Visit:  
mps.health.nsw.gov.au 

Contact our team on:  
02 4842 2466

Email:  
SNSWLHD-ConsumerFeedback@
health.nsw.gov.au

Richard Crookes Construction team at Braidwood MPS staff thank you, 
December 2020.

Richard Crookes Construction team onsite.


